
June 18th, 2025 at 7:00 p.m., the Board of Supervisors of Orwell Township met at the 
Orwell Township building for their regular monthly meeting with all members present. 
 
The floor was open for public comment at 7:00 p.m. with Ed Otto present to inquire 
about the dust oil schedule. Public comment time was then closed at 7:04 p.m. 
 
The minutes of the last monthly meeting were read. Chad Cooley made a motion to 
accept the minutes as written. Jeff Robbins seconded the motion, John Strope made it 
unanimous, and the minutes were approves as written. The treasures report was 
reviewed. Jeff Robbins made a motion to accept it as written, John Strope seconded it, 
and Chad Cooley made it unanimous. The treasurer’s report was approved as written. 
 
Road Report: 
Graded, raked, and rolled roads throughout the month 
Mowed Cemetery 
Filled potholes with cold patch 
Powell’s Farm delivered 16 channel block and 13 headwall blocks 
Removed debris and added material to numerous roads 
Changed oil in the roller 
Fan belt broke on the 07’ 
Cancelled oil 4 times, oil is expected for Friday, weather permitting 
Installed “slow” signs at Witts on Gorham Rd. 
Chesapeake had Morris Rd. tarred and chipped to the water impoundment station 
 
All bills on hand were paid. 
 
Subdivision paperwork was signed for Karen Weaver. 
 
The board discussed the Claire Road pipe specs that DEP proposed. Following this 
discussion, an alternate possible option was discussed to save money on this project. 
This matter is still pending, 
 
Haighs Pond Road is about to start. 
 
 
 
 

Meeting adjourned, 7:55 p.m. 
 
 

Mia M. Beebe, Secretary/Treasurer 
 
 

____________ Approved 


